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Nov. 17, 2016     [emailed to  
 
 
Patti Lopuszanski 
 
 
Dear Ms. Lopuszanski: 
 
This letter is in response to your request for information under the Illinois Freedom of Information 
Act. Your request was received on Oct. 24, 2016. 
 
On Oct. 31, our agency requested a five-day extension until Nov. 7, 2016. On Nov. 7, our agency 
provided a partial response to your request and asked for an additional extension until Nov. 17, 
2016.  
 
You have requested the following:  
 
Request 3a:  How many deceased teachers and administrators are currently listed under the ELIS 
system as Deceased?  How many teachers and administrators are listed under the ELIS system as 
Deceased "No".  
 
Response 3a: 374 educators are currently noted as “Deceased;” 1,171,991 are listed as Deceased 
“No”. Please note these numbers do not necessarily reflect the number of deceased educators.  
Even if an educator is not reported as deceased, the license will eventually lapse if the educator’s 
professional development status is still “active” and necessary professional development is not 
submitted on time.  
 
Request 5:  List of all teachers and administrators listed on ELIS employed by St. Charles CUSD 
303 marked as Deceased "No"  
 
Response 5: The attached document (17-123-lopuszanski-doc.xls) has been provided in response to 
this portion of your request.  
 
If you have questions, please contact Megan Griffin at (217) 782-4648 or mgriffin@isbe.net. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kimberly Stevens 
Deputy General Counsel- Program Support 
 
Attachment 




